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HEALTH, SAFETY and WELFARE 

STATEMENT OF INTENT
2020-21 

This school recognises its obligation under the Health and Safety at Work Act and will make every effort to conduct its work in such a manner as to ensure, so far as is reasonable practicable, the health, safety and welfare of its employees, children and other people who may be affected by its activities.

The Governors will ensure that:
· Health and Safety is included in the Terms of Reference of the Resources Committee and will be an agenda item for each meeting.

· That this committee will consider it’s Health and Safety obligations and make provision for meeting these obligations.

· When Health and Safety issues are brought to their attention appropriate action is taken.

The Headteacher will ensure that:
· Any unsafe situations which are brought to his/her attention will be dealt with immediately by either organising repair or isolating the situation and seeking advice, according to the risk. All relevant staff and the chairperson of the Premise Committee will be informed.

· A regular audit of the school (termly) is undertaken in order to facilitate the early identification of problem areas. The results of this review to be communicated in writing to the Headteacher, and the chairperson of the Resources Committee and brought to the attention of all staff either by use of the bulletin or at a staff meeting.

· Fire drill will be held once each term at different times of the day.

· Sufficient first aid equipment is always available. Any goods purchases will comply with the necessary safety standards and all equipment will be safely installed.

Teaching staff will ensure:
· Due regard to children’s safety is adhered to at all time.

· They report any unsafe situations to the Headteacher and the Health and Safety representative. In service training will be undertaken in order to raise awareness of potential hazards.

· Children are not left unsupervised only in exceptional circumstances.

· They are out on time for break duty and move around the yard to provide adequate supervision.

· They know what to do in the event of a fire and know the location of all extinguishers, fire points and fire exits.

· They report serious injuries or head injuries to the Headteacher.

· They are acquainted with the safety documents related to Science and P.E.

· All working areas are kept tidy.

· All children enter and leave the classroom in an orderly way.

Non- teaching staff will ensure that:-

· They are acquainted with all safety procedures and report unsafe situations to the Headteacher or a member of the teaching staff.

· The welfare assistants will complete the accident book and report any serious injuries or head injuries to a member of the teaching staff or Headteacher.

· The Site Supervisor will ensure that:

· Constant vigilance is exercised with regard to Health and Safety matters on site and appropriate action taken.

· Health and Safety implications are considered in connection with security, cleaning and maintenance of the building.
The School Curriculum


It is the responsibility of each teacher to ensure that all curriculum activities are safe. Similarly, curriculum coordinators will be vigilant for hazards concerning equipment or activities related to their area of responsibility. If a teacher or curriculum coordinator has any concerns about pupil safety, s/he will bring them to the attention of the headteacher before that particular activity next takes place.

We will endeavour to teach the children about health and safety in order to equip them with the skills, knowledge and understanding that will enable them to live positive, successful and healthy lives. Teachers will take every opportunity to educate children in this regard as part of the school curriculum. 


We believe that everybody in our school can and should promote everybody else's safety, so we will endeavour to teach children to spot hazards in the classroom or around the school, and inform their teacher. 


Our school will promote the spiritual welfare and growth of the children through the RE curriculum, through special events, such as harvest festivals, and through the daily act of collective worship.


Pupils will be given the opportunity to discuss problems or issues of concern with their teacher. Teachers may use circle time to help children discuss and overcome any fears and worries that they may have. These concerns will be handled with sensitivity.

School meals


Our school will provide the opportunity for children to have a meal at lunchtimes. The school will do all we can to ensure that the meals provided have a suitable nutritional value, in line with the requirements of the School Standards and Framework Act of 1998. 


If children choose to bring their own packed lunch, we will provide them with a suitable place to eat it, and we supervise them during this time.


Our school will promote a healthy lifestyle. As sweets can damage children's teeth, we will not allow sweets to be eaten in school.

School uniform


It is school policy that children wear the school uniform when attending school, or when participating in a school-organised event. We agree to review the requirements for school uniform with parents and carers regularly. It is, however, not our school policy to exclude children from the school if they, for whatever reason, do not have the proper school uniform. If a parent is in financial difficulties, and this results in a child not having the correct uniform, or not having adequate equipment, our school will do all it can to support the parent.


We will take a sensitive approach where regulations regarding uniform conflict with a child's religious or cultural beliefs. 


On grounds of health and safety, Bishop Martin school will not allow children to wear jewellery in school. An exception is ear-ring studs in pierced ears. We ask children either to remove these during PE and games, or to cover them with a plaster.

Child Safeguarding


Our school follows the procedures for child protection drawn up by the DFE, the Local Authority and the Governing Body. 


If any teacher suspects that a child in their class may be the victim of abuse, they will inform the DSL about their concerns through the school CPOMS system.


When investigating incidents or suspicions, the person responsible in the school for child protection will work closely with social services. All such cases will be handled with sensitivity, and will attach paramount importance to the interests of the child.


The school holds a Single Central record of DBS clearances of all adults employed in school on a permanent, temporary or supply basis, as a volunteer, visitor, governor, or on work experience and come into regular contact with the children. 


All the adults in our school share responsibility for keeping our children safe. 

School security


While it is difficult to make the school site totally secure, we will do all we can to ensure that the school is a safe environment for all who work or learn here. We will review security measures regularly, and draw upon the advice of experts (e.g. police officers, fire officers, architects and other consultants).

Maintenance (Servicing and Reactive)


As far as is reasonably practicable, the headteacher will ensure effective maintenance procedures are implemented and a constant vigilance is exercised with regard to Health and Safety matters on site and a regular audit (termly) undertaken to facilitate the early identification of problem areas. 


The school cleaning resource and performance will be reviewed annually, a written report presented to the Governing body. Recommendations will be acted on within budgetary restraints.


Every effort will be made to ensure cleaning materials/chemicals are stored and segregated in accordance with Lancashire County Council guidance and used in accordance with COSHH assessments.


The Headteacher will make very effort to ensure contractors who work on the school site follow safe working practices. 


In compliance with HSE regulations, the headteacher will instruct the Site Supervisor to organise statutory safety checks, electrical equipment and supply, gas supply and boiler, gym equipment, fire extinguishers and legionella.


The headteacher will instruct staff to seek assurance that new equipment purchased meets Health and Safety standards.

Smoking Policy


No smoking will be allowed on site.

First Aid


As far as is reasonably practicable, the headteacher will make arrangements to ensure the school provides appropriate first aid arrangements for employees, children and anyone attending the premises that may be affected by the school's activities. School first Aid Staff will be provided with the necessary refresher training as required.   

Accident and incident reporting, investigation


Following the guidelines recommended by Lancashire County Council, the school will adopt a recognised system for the reporting of accidents, incidents and investigation.

The school will comply with the statutory regulations on the reporting of incidents under RIDDOR to HSE in a timely manner.

Emergency procedures


The headteacher will ensure the school has effective emergency procedures in place. 


The procedures will be prominently displayed alongside a copy of the appropriate evacuation routes in all rooms. Evacuation drills will held once each term to allow staff and pupils to familiarise themselves and understand the school procedures.

Major accident or incident – the headteacher or Senior member of staff will implement the school critical incident policy. This policy is likely to be brought into action in the following circumstances:-

· Fatalities of children whilst in the care of the school

· Children seriously injured whilst in the care of the school

· Members of staff seriously injured or killed whilst on school business.

Educational visits


The school takes very seriously its responsibilities for ensuring the safety of children whilst on school trips and fully complies with the policy and guidance provided by the LA (see also the Lancashire County Council policy for Educational Visits).


We do not take any child off the school site without the prior permission of the parent.

Use of vehicles to transport pupils


The school will only hire coaches and mini-buses from reputable companies that comply with legal requirements, have seat belts fitted and run vehicles that are road worthy. 


The school will follow Lancashire County Council recommendations and ensure  the school procedures ‘Use of staff vehicles for transporting pupils’ complies with legal and statutory regulations.

Medicines


Most pupils will at some time have a condition requiring medication which may be required during the school day for a short period. In such cases, parents or carers will be able to visit, perhaps during the lunch break, to administer the medication themselves (after first reporting to the office).

Where, on the other hand, children who have long-term medical needs, the school will do everything it can to enable them to attend school regularly. A pupil care plan will be produced, signed by the parent/ guardian, doctor and school. 

Internet safety


The school regularly uses the Internet, because it has many educational benefits. The school has an Online Safety Policy policy which it abides by and also follows the guidance issued by Lancashire County Council. In order to minimise the risk of children coming across unsuitable material, we will provide constant supervision, and only use a filtered service, selected links, and child-friendly search engines. 

Photographic and video image safety


The school will seek parental permission before using photographs of children or their work on the school's website, or in newsletters and other publications.

Use of Mobile Phones


The school will follow the guidance and arrangements issued by Lancashire County Council and as outlined in the Staff Code of Conduct. 

Theft or other criminal acts


The teacher or headteacher will investigate any incidents of theft involving children. If there are serious incidents of theft from the school site, the headteacher will inform the police, and record the incident in the incident book.

The health and welfare of staff


The school will not tolerate violence, threatening behaviour or abuse directed against school staff. If such incidents do occur, the school will take the matter very seriously, and take action in line with the Local Authority protocol, will report this issue to the Health and Safety Executive, and support the teacher in question if s/he wishes the matter to be reported to the police.

Inspections


The headteacher will instruct the school H&S coordinator and Site Supervisor to carry out termly health and safety inspections of the site and prepare a written report to the headteacher and Link Governor for Premises.


Class teachers will inspect their work areas on a daily basis.

Monitoring and review


The governing body will nominate a governor with responsibility for health and safety matters. It is this governor's responsibility to keep the governing body informed of new regulations regarding health and safety, and to ensure that the school regularly reviews its procedures with regard to health and safety matters. The governor in question will also liaise with the local authority and other external agencies, to ensure that the school's procedures are in line with those of the Authority.


The headteacher will implement the school's health, safety policies and procedures on a day-to-day basis, and ensure that all staff are aware of the details of the policies and procedures as it applies to them. The headteacher will also report to governors on health and safety issues annually

The School’s Health, Safety and Welfare Statement of Intent will be reviewed at any time on request from the governors, or at least once every two years. 
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